
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
 
 
TO:   Programs Projects and Operations Subcommittee 
 
FROM: Terry Schumacher, Land & Water Programs Coordinator   
 
SUBJECT: Review and Recommendation of Bids Received for Pigeon/Jones 

Creek Grade Control Structure PJ-12A. 
 
DATE:  November 2, 2020   
 

 
 
On October 28, 2020, District staff opened bids for the construction of Pigeon/Jones 
Creek Grade Control Structure (PJ-12A) in Dakota County. This project is a 229,747 
cubic yard earthen grade control structure located on the Pigeon Creek in Dakota 
County. This structure will be the eleventh of twenty-two planned structures to be built. 
The Pigeon/Jones Creek Special Watershed Project is a project developed by the 
Natural Resources Conservation Service and the P-MRNRD. The project was designed 
to reduce the amount of sediment leaving the watershed and deposited downstream in 
the Pigeon levee system. 
 
A total of four bids were received.  (See attached bid summary) Detlefsen 
Construction’s bid of $1,626,514.23 is the apparent low bid. Staff and the engineer have 
reviewed the bids submitted and have determined that Detlefsen Construction is the 
lowest and best bidder (See attached Olsson Associate’s letter of recommendation). 
The engineer’s estimate for this project is $1,610,309.00. 
 
Once given the notice to proceed, the contractor will have 150 working days to 
substantially complete the project. 
     
 
It is staff’s recommendation that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that 
the General Manager be authorized to execute a contract with Detlefsen 
Construction for the construction of Pigeon/Jones Creek Grade Control Structure 
PJ-12A in the bid amount of $1,626,514.23, subject to changes deemed necessary 
by the General Manager and approval as to form by District Legal Counsel. 
 
 








